
 

 
 
 
 
 
TO:  Potential FEI Eventing World Championship 2022 Applicants 
FROM:  Christina Vaugh, Director of Performance and Program Support 
DATE:  January 6th, 2022 
RE: FEI Eventing World Championships 2022 Application and Selection Procedures Information 
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Dear Potential Eventing Applicants for the FEI Eventing World Championships,  
 
Please be advised that the Selection Procedures for the FEI Eventing World Championships are approved 
and available on the US Equestrian website. Please click here to read the procedures in their entirety. 
The application deadline is April 15, 2022. Please read the details below prior to starting the application 
process.   
 
The FEI Eventing World Championships 2022 Application is available through your online Member 
Dashboard on your MyUSEF account. Be sure to have your USEF Membership ID and password available. 
Once you sign in, click on Athlete Dashboard, then Online Applications, making sure to search for 
applications for ‘2022’ then Apply for the FEI Eventing World Championships 2022 Application. 
 
There is a lot of information in this process so please read all the documents carefully. The FEI Eventing 
World Championships are in Pratoni, Italy is September 14-18, 2022.   
Application Information  
 
Before you start your application you must have completed the following items: 
 
Athlete  
2022 USEF Membership  
2022 FEI Registration  
 
Horse  
2022 FEI Registration  
USEF Recording 
 
Very Important: If you have not added the horse(s) on which you plan to apply for on the application to 
your commonly ridden horses you will need to do so at this time by accessing your athlete dashboard 
under Commonly Ridden Horses. If you start the application and add commonly ridden horses while the 
application is open, the commonly ridden horses page will open in a NEW tab in your internet browser. 
Once the process for adding a commonly ridden horse is complete, you will need to click the refresh 
button on your application to see the latest horse added to your profile. From there you will be able to 
proceed with the application. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Application Deadlines and Fees   
Please take time to read the application paragraph in the Selection Procedures thoroughly, and note 
that deadlines are enforced without exception. Upon receipt of your application and fee, you and your 
horse owner(s) will receive an email confirming the date your application and payment was received. If 
you do not receive an acknowledgement of your application, IT IS YOUR OBLIGATION to contact USEF to 
determine if it has been received. 
 
It is the responsibility of the applicant to ensure that the owner(s) of the horses they apply with are fully 
briefed on the Selection Process and Procedures. 
 
Application Deadline: April 15, 2022 at 11:59 p.m. EST  
Fee: $70 
 
Clean Sport  
Please remember it is the Athlete’s responsibility to understand and adhere to all WADA, FEI, USOPC, 
and USADA anti-doping protocols, policies, and procedures, and may be drug tested. FEI Registered 
Athletes are subject to in-competition and out-of-competition drug testing at any time. Athletes must be 
in possession of a current Therapeutic Use Exemption (TUE) if they wish to take medications that are 
prohibited under the WADA Rules. Athletes are encouraged to ensure that all medications that they 
take are permitted. Please contact Steven Morrissey with any questions at smorrissey@usef.org or (859) 
225-7686.   
 
All horses that are registered with the FEI or USEF shall be subject to in-competition testing in line with 
the FEI and USEF Rules. The FEI’s philosophy is that horses must be “clean” at the time of competition. If 
seeking advice from a veterinarian, ensure they are a registered FEI Veterinarian and fully conversant 
with the FEI Veterinary Rules and the Prohibited Substance List. Please see this useful USEF webpage for 
more information on Clean Sport.  
 
Please feel free to contact Christina Vaughn, Director, Eventing Performance and Program Support at 
cvaughn@usef.org or at (859) 225-6917 or Gemma Stobbs, Director, Eventing Programs at 
gstobbs@usef.org or at (859) 225-6929 if you have any questions.   
 
 
CC: Connell, Furnas, Holling 


